
From: Ian.Clements@met.police.uk <Ian.Clements@met.police.uk> 
Sent: Friday, September 29, 2023 12:26 PM 
To: Regen, Licensing <Licensing.Regen@southwark.gov.uk> 
Cc: mark.A.Lynch@met.police.uk;  
Subject: Star One 1&2 North Church 

Please find the above attached letter of representation with regard to the above new 
premises licence application. 

Kind Regards 

Ian Clements PC 2362 AS  
NOTICE - This email and any attachments are solely for the intended recipient and 
may be confidential. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender 
and delete it from your system. Do not use, copy or disclose the information 
contained in this email or in any attachment without the permission of the sender. 
Metropolitan Police Service (MPS) communication systems are monitored to the 
extent permitted by law and any email and/or attachments may be read by 
monitoring staff. Only specified personnel are authorised to conclude binding 
agreements on behalf of the MPS by email and no responsibility is accepted for 
unauthorised agreements reached with other personnel. While reasonable 
precautions have been taken to ensure no viruses are present in this email, its 
security and that of any attachments cannot be guaranteed.  

APPENDIX B



Working for a safer Southwark 

  

 

 

 
The Licensing Unit Metropolitan Police Service 
Floor 3 Licensing Office 
160 Tooley Street Southwark Police Station, 
London 
SE1 2QH 

323 Borough High Street, 

LONDON, 

SE1 1JL 

 
 Tel:     0207 232 6756 

Email: 
SouthwarkLicensing@met.police.uk         

          

  Our 

reference: 

MD/21/IJC1/23 

    

    Date: 29th September 2023 
                                      

 

Re:- Star One Supermarket Unit 1&2 North Church Dawes Street SE17 2AQ 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
Police are in receipt of an application from the above for a new premises licence to 
operate as an off licence. The hours applied for are inside that recommended within 
Southwark’s Statement of licensing policy.  
 
 
The applicant has provided a number of control measures with regard to the 
promotion of the licensing objectives. I note that the application does not contain and 
particular control measures restricting the sale of low cost high strength alcohol. 
These particular products are linked to the cause of alcohol related anti-social 
behaviour and alcohol related illnesses including alcohol dependency 
 
Police object to the granting of this licence on the grounds that it it does not fully 
promote the prevention of crime and disorder and public nuisance licensing 
objectives. 
Police request the applicant amends the operating schedule to include the following 
control measure to address this concern. 
 

1. No beers / ciders in single cans, bottles or multi-packs with an ABV of above 
6.5% will be displayed / sold or offered for sale from the premises. 

 

Submitted for your consideration, Police would welcome the opportunity to conciliate 
with the applicant should the need arise. 

Yours Sincerely 



Working for a safer Southwark 

 

PC Ian Clements 2362 AS 
Licensing Officer 
Southwark Police Licensing Unit 




